
Welcome to Term 3 2023! We have a great term coming 
up with lots of learning and extra curricular activities 
scheduled! 

St Peter’s Feast Day Mass & Learning Expo
Thank you to all the families who joined with us to 
celebrate both Mass and our Learning Expo on the last 
day of term. The students were so very happy and proud 
to show their loved ones all their work. It was a brilliant 
day of celebration. We congratulate Marlo and Leo on 
their Baptism. 

NAIDOC Week - For our Elders
This week we will celebrate Naidoc Week (that was 
officially celebrated last week). The students will be 
involved in several activities during the week and on 
Friday all families are invited to join us for breakfast and 
a Special NAIDOC Assembly. This will be followed by the 
documentary  The Last Daughter  for those who can 
stay to watch. We will not be showing this movie to the 
students as it is rated PG and we believe students should 
be with their families to watch this moving story. 

Jets Gym
The students will participate in 5 weeks of Jets Gym 
starting this Friday! Please ensure you have given 
permission on the Simon Everywhere App. The gym 
program helps students develop their skills, resilience and 
confidence - it truly is a great program and we are very 
fortunate to be able to offer it.

Assembly
While we are participating in the Jets Gym program our 
Assembly will be straight after walking on Friday mornings 
- it will be a quick catch up to present weekly awards and 
discuss the Big Question. 

After School Care
This term our After School Care will be provided by 
YMCA at Lightning Reef Primary School. Each afternoon 
the students will be bused down to Lightning Reef and 
families will pick up directly from there. We have provided 
the specific information to any families we know who 
use the service. If you are interested in your children 
attending After School Care - please come and see us.

Staff Movement
This term we have many staff taking different leave for 
a variety of reasons and differing lengths of time. We 
will inform you of teacher leave via the newsletter and 
teachers will notify their student’s families of their leave 
via individual emails. Several of our amazing ESOs will also 
have Placements this term - so there will be variety in 
the supports offered in classrooms. Helping your children 
understand the need for flexibility is just another way we 
can all support our students. Please ensure them we are 
all here to help and sometimes you might not have your 
‘usual’ person in the room with you - and that is ok.
This week we have Jake Wilkinson away - Mrs Tara Butler 
will be replacing Jake.

Hello families, 
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Good afternoon families
Welcome to Term 4!
What an amazing first week back we had last week. 
Thank you. Almost every child was here every day! We 
ask that all families make a really big effort to get every 
child here every single day this term as it is our goal to 
have every child read to at least one adult every day as 
we have missed listening to them all so much. Please 
help us by having your child at school every day.

Prep teaching news
As you are aware Lauren White replaced Erin Garside 
in the Prep room (Mummumburra) on a Monday and 
Tuesday last term. Lauren is going to continue this term 
as sadly, Erin Garside will not be returning to St Peter’s. 
We wish Erin all the very best for the future and know 
that Lauren will do an amazing job continuing teaching 
Mummumburra with Olivia.

Hats
Please remember that everyone needs a SCHOOL HAT 
every day this term. Please call the office to purchase 
a new one if you can’t find the old one, or it no longer 
fits. If a child does not have a hat they will be asked to 
play under the COLA.

Important Dates
There are several important dates coming up this term. 
We have a couple of Public Holidays and two School 
Closure Days, we have some big events planned and 
a couple that we are still unsure of - we ask that you 
please keep an eye on the calendar of events in the 
Newsletter and on the Website.

Cancellations
We also have a couple of cancellations due to ongoing 
Covid Restrictions: 
We will no longer be able to provide Swimming lessons 
for the Prep, 1s & 2s as only Outdoor pools are 
currently open and our lessons for the little ones are 
held indoors. Please be aware then, over summer, that 
your child has not had their usual lessons just prior to 
the season and be especially mindful of their ability 
whenever you take them to the water.

The 3/4 and 5/6 Camps will still not go ahead. We 
know that regional Victoria is allowed to have camps, 
but we no longer have any bookings as ours were 
scheduled to go ahead earlier in the year. Both the 3/4s 
and 5/6s will hold special activity days for the students 
later in the term to help fulfil some of the goals of their 
camps - building resilience, developing social skills and 
having fun to name a few.

End of Year Celebrations
We are still unsure what our End of Year Celebrations 
will look like. If the restrictions stayed as they are now, 
we would not be able to have either our Mass or Take-
away dinner back at school. We will let you know as we 
get closer to the end of year what we will be able to do.

Prep Transitions 
Currently we are still planning on having our 4 Transition 
Days for our 2021 Prep students. We are able to do this 
because we have a small number of students and we 
can spread out in our spaces. The dates will be listed 
below. The children come to school for about an hour 
to meet the other children starting next year and to 
get to know the school. These transition times are a 
vital part of helping them settle in and be comfortable 
in our space. Luckily we have many siblings of current 
students starting next year so they will be able to help 
all the new children.

Year 7 Transition
At this stage 2021 Year 7 students are not able to 
have their normal Transition Days at the secondary 
schools. This is due to the large number of students and 
parents involved in entering secondary school. Some 
of the colleges have 300 students starting, so you can 
imagine how difficult it would be to keep socially distant 
in these circumstances. We are currently working with 
the secondary schools to see what/how they can offer 
some transition sessions that look different to normal. 
Again, we will let you know when we have further 
information.

Book Week Celebration
Our Book Week was postponed earlier in the year as 
we were in the middle of remote learning. We have 
rescheduled it for Week 3 - October 19 - 22. (23rd is a 
Public Holiday).
We will have our Dress Up Day on Thursday the 
22nd of October. We ask that you don’t go out and 
spend money on a costume, but that you get creative 
with what you have at home to celebrate a favourite 
book or story or character. 
We will also have the Book Fair - but again it will look 
a little bit different. This time the kids will visit the 
Fair and complete their ‘wish list’ then the purchasing 
is done online at home. The Book Fair will run later in 
the term (last 2 weeks of November). If you have any 
questions, please call the office.

A moment in Prayer
October is the Month of the Rosary. It is a special time 
to pray the Rosary to ask Mary to bless us and pray for 
us to her son, Jesus. We encourage you all to think of 
some special intentions and special people and say the 
Hail Mary with your children and families.

Hail Mary, full of Grace,
The Lord is with you.
Blessed are you among women 
And Blessed is the Fruit of your womb, Jesus.
Holy Mary, Mother of God,
Pray for us sinner now
And at the hour of our death.
Amen.

Stay safe, God bless, Jen & Mick

A moment in Prayer
Dear God, 
Please bless our community as we start a new term. 
Keep us warm and safe and happy throughout the term. 
Help us to look after each other and learn well together.

Amen

God Bless, Jen & Jeremy

Specialist Day Changes
This term our Middle Unit and Senior Unit Specialist Days are 
reverting back to:
Senior Unit (Yr 5/6) = Tuesday Specialist Days - Music, Art, 
Enviro & PE
Middle Unit (Yr 3/4) = Thursday Specialist Days - Music, Art, 
Enviro & PE
Junior Unit (Yr P,1,2) = Wednesday Specialist Days - Music, Art, 
Enviro, Library & PE

Big Questions…
The last Big Question for the end of Term was: Why do we need 
rules?
This term we are moving to fortnightly Big Questions - we are 
starting with: What are you hoping to achieve this term?



You can always find this calendar on the home page of our website

 Ecological 
STEWARDSHIP      PROJECT

Tuesday - 5/6 Banya
Wednesday - F/1 Mumumburra 

 Thursday - 5/6 Banya  
ALL classes run from 12 noon - 

1:50pm.
DON’T FORGET GUMBOOTS, 

COATS AND DRINK BOTTLES!

DJAK-TJARRA
WHO’S AT

THIS WEEK

Catholic 
IDENTITY

The Most Holy Body & Blood of Christ

Something to Think About
I know it is easy to feel weighed down when I struggle 

on my own. I consider what it is like to carry my 
burdens with Jesus’ help. He promises that his 

attitudes of humility and gentleness will make a 
difference.

The Story
The last lines today have been a huge help and 
consolation to millions of people over the years. 
We all know the times of carrying heavy burdens 

of failure, pain, loss, shame, guilt, depression, 
hopelessness. We can all add to this list. All can be 
part of our prayer and relationship with God. Only 

in honestly admitting our big needs can we find the 
rest of soul which we need. A soul at rest can share 

with many the peace of God..

The Scriptures ~ Matthew Matthew 
11:25-30 

Jesus said, ‘I thank you, Father, Lord of heaven and 
earth, because you have hidden these things from 

the wise and the intelligent and have revealed them 
to infants; yes, Father, for such was your gracious 
will. All things have been handed over to me by my 

Father; and no one knows the Son except the Father, 
and no one knows the Father except the Son and 
anyone to whom the Son chooses to reveal him. 

“Come to me, all you that are weary and are carrying 
heavy burdens, and I will give you rest. Take my yoke 

upon you, and learn from me; for I am gentle and 
humble in heart, and you will find rest for your souls. 

For my yoke is easy, and my burden is light.’

We’ve got good new 
about food 

boxes, thanks to 
The ONE BOX and 

Foodshare Bendigo, 
this service will 

recommence on the 
first Friday of Term 3!   

Every morning 
from 8:30am 

in the Djak-tjarra

Don’t forget to drop 
off your Bread Bags

to the office or 
Djak-tjarra.


